

September 21, 2021

Int. Out.: 4568

Dear KIMEP students,

I am writing to inform you that KIMEP University will extend the date of the beginning of in-person, traditional learning until Monday, October 25<sup>th</sup>, 2021.

Upon the consultation of students, the management counsel of KIMEP University convened and adopted the unanimous resolution to extend the date until October 25<sup>th</sup> in order to alleviate the burden of returning to Almaty for those students residing outside the city. The second reason for allowing more time to return to KIMEP's campus is to give students more opportunities to receive the vaccine. Please take advantage of the availability of vaccinations at KIMEP's Medical Center.

It must duly be noted that our decision is based on the regulations of the Ministry of Education and Science for all universities in Kazakhstan. According to the regulations, the following categories of students will be allowed access to KIMEP's campus:

- students with full vaccination status
- students with one vaccination who will receive the second component on time
- students under 18 years old
- students with medical exemption documentation

I deeply appreciate your cooperation on this matter, and if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Yours sincerely,

Chan Young Bang, Ph.D.
President, KIMEP University

